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Community Management Services, Inc.

Seventeen (17) Homeowners in attendance 

ITEM I - Call to Order

The Annual Meeting of the Membership was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Jim Foley.

ITEM II – Establishment of Quorum

A. A quorum was established by having ninety two (92) homeowners present in person or represented by ballot.

ITEM III. President’s Remarks

A. Jim Foley reviewed the goals that were set at last year’s annual meeting. 

1. Security – Jim reported that security in the complex has improved but the HOA still needs to do some more improvements. Looking for volunteers to help. Some vehicles are still being stolen.   

2. Reserve Study – it indicates we are in good financial condition for the next 30 years. The HOA is funded.  

3. Landscape Enhancements – the enhancements have been very good especially with the help of the landscape committee. Irrigation water is the big issue and our second biggest expense after insurance. He talked about an on-going leak in the irrigation system.  

4. Clubhouse – needs a completely new heater/air conditioner system asap. And the saunas need to be updated. The main floor will also be updated. 

5. Maintenance committee – completed a small project of the walkway repairs and drainage improvements. There have been lots of upgrades throughout the complex. Jim Turke improved the lighting system extensively. The pool furniture was updated and there’s been new equipment purchased for the exercise room. 

6. There are a few on-going problems but with the addition of new volunteers the situation should improve through the 2008 year. Some of the problems are: delinquencies, animal issues, and resident carelessness (dumpster dumping).

7. Web Site – New – VineyardsofSaratoga.com.   
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ITEM IV – Approval of Minutes

A. A motion was made by Frank Hedges, seconded by Bill Sullivan, and unanimously approved to accept the minutes of the 2007 Annual Meeting of the Membership.

ITEM V - Elections

A. Nominations – Frank Hedges, Laurel Stoner, and Steve Gillen were nominated.  

B. There being no nominations from the floor, the nominations were then closed. 

C. Nominees statements – the nominees did not give a statement.  

D. The election inspector (Gary Martiny) assigned two (2) homeowners to count the ballots.    

E. Election results – Frank Hedges – 75 votes , Laurel Stoner – 85 votes, and Steve Gillen – 83 votes. The three nominees were re-elected to the Board of Directors.

ITEM VI – IRS Resolution

A. IRS Resolution - A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to allocate any excess operating funds to the reserve account at the end of the 2008 fiscal year. The ballot vote was 83 approve, 10 disapprove.  

ITEM VII – Other Business

A. Some of the homeowners inquired about the number of members that are delinquent in their homeowners dues. No specifics were given by the Board.  

ITEM VIII– Adjournment – There being no further business before the Membership the 2008 Annual meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
As Approved by the Membership,
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___________________________
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